
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time – August 14th 2016 
 

MESSAGE FROM MONSIGNOR 
LAUDATO SI PARA 84-88 

Today I chose to provide a whole section from Laudato si.  It is a poetic unit in itself focusing on how every creature and aspect 
of Creation is a special message to us from God.  Not only does God speak to us in Sacred Scripture but in Creation itself.  In 

this section he quotes St. Francis of Assissi who wrote the hymn of praise Brother Sun, Sister Moon.  The value of an ecology of 
Nature is that we participate in a conversation of love with our God. 

IV. THE MESSAGE OF EACH CREATURE IN THE HARMONY OF CREATION 
84. Our insistence that each human being is an image of God should not make us overlook the fact that each creature has its 

own purpose. None is superfluous. The entire material universe speaks of God's love, his boundless affection for us. Soil, 
water, mountains: everything is, as it were, a caress of God. The history of our friendship with God is always linked to particular 

places which take on an intensely personal meaning; we all remember places, and revisiting those memories does us much 
good. Anyone who has grown up in the hills or used to sit by the spring to drink, or played outdoors in the neighborhood 

square; going back to these places is a chance to recover something of their true selves. 
85. God has written a precious book, "whose letters are the multitude of created things present in the universe".[54 The 

Canadian bishops rightly pointed out that no creature is excluded from this manifestation of God: "From panoramic vistas to 
the tiniest living form, nature is a constant source of wonder and awe. It is also a continuing revelation of the divine".[55The 

bishops of Japan, for their part, made a thought-provoking observation: "To sense each creature singing the hymn of its 
existence is to live joyfully in God's love and hope".[56This contemplation of creation allows us to discover in each thing a 

teaching which God wishes to hand on to us, since "for the believer, to contemplate creation is to hear a message, to listen to a 
paradoxical and silent voice".[57 We can say that "alongside revelation properly so-called, contained in sacred Scripture, there 
is a divine manifestation in the blaze of the sun and the fall of night".[58Paying attention to this manifestation, we learn to see 
ourselves in relation to all other creatures: "I express myself in expressing the world; in my effort to decipher the sacredness of 

the world, I explore my own".[59 86. The universe as a whole, in all its manifold relationships, shows forth the inexhaustible 
riches of God. Saint Thomas Aquinas wisely noted that multiplicity and variety "come from the intention of the first agent" who 
willed that "what was wanting to one in the representation of the divine goodness might be supplied by another",[60inasmuch 
as God's goodness "could not be represented fittingly by any one creature".[61 Hence we need to grasp the variety of things in 
their multiple relationships.[62We understand better the importance and meaning of each creature if we contemplate it within 
the entirety of God's plan. As the Catechism teaches: "God wills the interdependence of creatures. The sun and the moon, the 
cedar and the little flower, the eagle and the sparrow: the spectacle of their countless diversities and inequalities tells us that 
no creature is self-sufficient. Creatures exist only in dependence on each other, to complete each other, in the service of each 
other".[63>87. When we can see God reflected in all that exists, our hearts are moved to praise the Lord for all his creatures 

and to worship him in union with them. This sentiment finds magnificent expression in the hymn of Saint Francis of Assisi: 
Praised be you, my Lord, with all your creatures,/ especially Sir Brother Sun,/ who is the day and through whom you give us 

light./ And he is beautiful and radiant with great splendor;/ and bears a likeness of you, Most High./ Praised be you, my Lord, 
through Sister Moon and the stars,/ in heaven you formed them clear and precious and beautiful./ Praised be you, my Lord, 

through Brother Wind,/ and through the air, cloudy and serene, and every kind of weather/ through whom you give 
sustenance to your creatures. / Praised be you, my Lord, through Sister Water,/who is very useful and humble and precious 

and chaste./ Praised be you, my Lord, through Brother Fire,/ through whom you light the night,/ and he is beautiful and playful 
and robust and strong".[64] continued on page two. 

 

Our Lady of Peace  
846 5th St. SE, Mayville, ND 58257 

Office # (701)788-3234    Email: Catholic@gra.midco.net     
Website: Olp-stagnes.org 

Msgr’s Email: daniel.pilon@fargodiocese.org    Msgr’s Cell (701) 361-2051 

Pastor:  Msgr. Daniel Pilon 

Lay Director: Karen Gapp 

Lay Director: Al Koshney 

Council Member:  Roberta Tangen 

Council Member:  Chris Yeargan 

Council Member:  Deb Sola 

Council Member:  David Groven 

Council Member:  Dan Keating 

Liturgy Rep:  Karen Gapp 

DRE:  Samantha DeLong 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions for August 
Universal: That volunteers may give themselves 
generously to the service of the needy. 
Evangelization: That setting aside our very selves we may 
learn to be neighbours to those who find themselves on 
the margins of human life and society. 

Sat. Mass:5 pm 

Sun. Mass: 
1st, 3rd, 5th - 1030 

am 

2nd, 4th - 8:30 am 

Sacrament of 

Reconciliation 

Saturday 4:15-

4:45 pm 
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August 14, 2016 – 
20th Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
“Do you think I have come 
to give you peace on Earth? 
No, I tell you, but rather 
division.” – Luke 12:51 
 

Living a stewardship lifestyle means stepping out of our comfort zone when needed. Many of us like to play it safe, 
not cause waves, stay in the middle of the road. In today’s world we are called to be informed and take a stance for 
life, marriage and religious liberty.  
 
Confirmation Class Pictures 
Deb Sola has been organizing the Confirmation Pictures on the parlor wall.  She reports that we are missing a number of years: 
1992, 1995, 1996, 1999, 2001, 2002, 2003, 2004, 2006, 2009.  If you have a Confirmation Class Picture from one of these years, 
please contact Deb or bring it to church.  We can have a copy made, frame it and put it on the wall. 
 

Message from Monsignor Continued… 
88. The bishops of Brazil have pointed out that nature as a whole not only manifests God but is also a locus of his presence. 

The Spirit of life dwells in every living creature and calls us to enter into relationship with him.[65> Discovering this presence 
leads us to cultivate the "ecological virtues".[66> This is not to forget that there is an infinite distance between God and the 
things of this world, which do not possess his fullness. Otherwise, we would not be doing the creatures themselves any good 

either, for we would be failing to acknowledge their right and proper place. We would end up unduly demanding of them 
something which they, in their smallness, cannot give us. 

 
 

Anyone interested in teaching Religious Education for the 2016-2017 School Year should contact Samantha DeLong 

(samantha.j.delong@gmail.com or call/text 701-436-6143). We are always looking for more help, please consider 

offering your time and talent! 
 
DRIVING MONSIGNOR 
You may recall that as a result of my Pituitary Apoplexy in June 2014, I have not been able to drive because of the damage to 
my optic nerve.  For a few months Deacon Wally Dalman drove me but he had to return to his responsibilities in the Parish 
Cluster of Cooperstown.  At that time Marion Baker volunteered to find drivers to bring me to St. Agnes on the 1st, 3rd and 5th 
Sundays of the month.  She has performed a valiant effort organizing parishioners to make sure I have been able to make it to 
the early Mass at St. Agnes.  I and Our Lady of Peace should be very grateful for her service during this time.  Without her help 
and those who responded to her requests, I would not have been able to remain at Our Lady of Peace and St. Agnes. 
Marion has now asked that the Parish Council take over organizing drivers.  At our discussion at the Council we set a goal of 
having drivers planned ahead of time for a year.  The driver for a given weekend would be published in the bulletin just as 
Liturgical Ministers are.  To this we will need the help of most parishioners.  Ideally, there should be enough persons capable of 
driving me to St. Agnes, that no one would have to drive me more than once or twice a year.  To begin with we would ask that 

WEEKLY LITURGY SCHEDULE Readings Psalm Gospel  

   Mass Intention    
8/15 Mon    Chr15:3-4 132 Luke11:27-28 

8/16  Tue OLP 

 

9am +Linda Lande Ez28:1-10 32 Matt19:23-30 

8/17 Wed Olp 9am Bob Rasmussen Ez34:1-11 23 Matt20:1-16 

8/18 Thurs OLP 9am Lloyd & Dorothy Rivard Ez36:23-28 51 Matt22:1-14 

8/19 Fri LMH 930am Jerome & Mae Pilon Ez37:1-14 107 Matt22:34-40 

8/20 Sat OLP 

 

5:00 p Jenny Karboviak Ez43:1-7 85 Matt23:1-12 

8/21 Sun OLP 830  Isaiah66:18-21 117 Luke13:22-30 

  StA 1030a People of the Parish Heb12:5-7   

Ministry  
Schedule 

Saturday, 
August 6th  

5 pm 

Sunday, 
August 7th  
10:30 am 

 

Saturday, 
August 13th  

5 pm 

Sunday, 
August 14th  

830am 
 

Sacristan Teresa Lisa Pam  Jerry 

Music     

OLP Stewardship 

August 7th, 2016 

Adult 

Env. 

1445.00 

Plate 84.50 
Votive 7.05 
Rmmge 81.00 

  

  

Total          $1647.55 
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if you would be willing to drive me, contact David Groven at 701-367-0941 or Robbie Tangen at 701-388-1691.  The 
responsibility is simply that you would pick me up by 7:45 AM and drive me to St. Agnes (a 30 minute trip) on a given Sunday 
(one of the 1st, 3rd or 5th Sundays of the month).  As a side benefit the people of St. Agnes always provide a breakfast after 
the 8:30 Mass (sometimes simply coffee and rolls, occasionally egg bakes or something in that order).  By calling David or 
Robbie you can save the Council some work from having to call parishioners to assist. 

 
Pilgrimage to the Shrines of Wisconsin–—Join Msgr. Goering on Sept. 24-28 for a pilgrimage to the shrine of Our Lady of 

Guadalupe in LaCrosse, Our Lady of Good Help in Champion, the only approved Marian Apparition in the U.S., and also the 

Rudolph Grottos. Price:  $770. Registration forms are available on-line at http://cathedralofstmary.com/events or contact Mary 

Hanbury at 356-7909 mary.hanbury@fargodiocese.org .   

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Pizza Shop  

  Mayville 

               786-3273 

  

 

 

SANCTUARY CANDLE 

You may have the Sanctuary Candle burn for your intention.  

 We ask a donation of $3.00. Envelopes are available on the 

entry table. 
  

  

 

Mayville  

              788-3110 

   Hillsboro 

  636-5500 

           Hatton     

                        543-3013   
 

Portland 788-3791 

  Mayville 788-9030 

                  www.ffbnk.com 

  

  

 Securian Financial Advisor of ND, Inc. 

124 Center Ave SO (located in First & Farmers Bank, 

Mayville, ND) 701-788-6100 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

www.mayportinsurance.com  
1-800-448-7999 

  

 

 

 

Mayville   701-786-2341 

Hatton 701- 543-3663 

Cooperstown  701-797-2161 

New Rockford 701-947-5612 

    Jeffrey J. Miller, owner 
 

 

 

August 2 - 9:15 AM Steam Cleaning of Carpet 

August 3 -  7:00 PM  OLP Parish Council 

August 29 - 1 -6 PM OLP hosting Blood Drive

 

Fr. Thaniah from Holy Family is inviting people to join 

him on this trip to the Holy Land in January.  I am 

planning to go on this trip myself. Msgr. Pilon 
 

http://cathedralofstmary.com/events
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Liturgy Schedule  
 August 14                                  

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 21                                  

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 28                                 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Lector Katie Connie Lesly 

Communion Ministers Roger/Sheila Jill/MaryEllen Gerry/Margaret 

Servers Cierra/Emma Jack/Hunter Eve/Brandon 

Cross Bearer Olivia Harley Jonah 

Greeters/Offering Donald/MaryEllen Ashley/Tracy Steve/Michelle 

Breakfast  Volunteers  

Driver(s) Connie/Steve OLP Dawn/Mike 

CCD    

Intentions Our parish   

If you know of anything that should go into our bulletin, please call Lois at 874-2144 or email lois_ewertz@hotmail.com. 

FYI 

Thanks to all who helped in any way with the benefit for Jessica and her family. If you missed your chance to participate, an account 

has been established at Dakota Heritage Bank. Donations can be dropped off there. 

 

Call for CCD teachers and substitutes. Please let Michelle know if you can help in any way!!!!!!! 

 

August 16: 7:30 pm Council meeting. Note change in time!!! 

 

August 18, 7 p.m:  There will be a bridal shower for Stephanie Kleeman, daughter of Steve and Sharon Kleeman, this Thursday in the St. 

Agnes Church basement. Please come and share the joy with Steph and her family as they prepare for her September 17 th marriage to Matt 

Olson. The couple is registered at Target, Crate and Barrel and Amazon.com. 

   

Upcoming parish fund raisers: 

     October: fall dinner: The date is October 9th  not the 16th as is listed in the church planner. There will be a sign-up sheet in the 

entry so we can get an idea of how many of you will be available to help on that date. Please check it out next week. 

     November: meat bingo 

     February: calendar raffle 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship  8-7-16 

Adult $370.00 

Children  $ 7.00 

Plate   

Votives $11.00 

Total $388.00 

 

St. Agnes Parish             

102 1st ST East       

Hunter, ND 58048             

701-874-2226 

Summer Schedule:                         

Mass:     8:30 am 1st, 3rd, 5th Sundays; 

 10:30 am 2nd, 4th Sundays Sacrament 

of Reconciliation:  8:10-8:25 am 1st 

Sunday   Adoration: 9-10 am every Saturday 

Parish Council                               

DRE: Jessica Schultz, Michelle                          

Thompson                                        

Lay Directors: Conray 

Griesbach, Ken Hubbard                           

Council Members: Kristin 

Olstad, Bryon Mitzel                         

Christian Women: Sheila 

Sherritt                                            

Liturgy Committee: Jill Moore 
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